City of Albuquerque

Para-Transit Advisory Board

September 9, 2009 -- Minutes

PAB Members Attending: Tracy Agiovlasitis (Vice-Chair), Jayne Frandsen, Judy Moore & Mike D’Arco
           Absent: Ron Gattas (unexcused), Olimpia Castillo (excused) & Bill Richardson (TAB Liaison) (excused)

Transit Staff Attending: Danny Holcomb

Tracy A, Vice-Chair, apologized for the postponement of this meeting until today and called the meeting to order at 10:23 am.  

Roll call noted above.  Judy M moved to approve the agenda, Jayne F seconded & all approved.  Mike D moved to approve the minutes from May 2009, Judy M seconded and all approved. 

Public comments (2-minute limit): There were 5 guests in attendance including Marilyn Martinez, Richard Benison (ABQ City ADA Coordinator), Alan Gutierrez, Donald Good and Pam Jones.  Sign in sheet provided for all guests.

· Marilyn Martinez stated that she is interested in serving on the PAB, noting that she mostly uses the fixed route system now, trains persons to use the transit system, has a TV show.  She has a resume’ and will prepare a letter to the mayor soon.

· Pam Jones stated she too is interested in serving on the PAB, noting that she is a Social Worker with VA Spinal Cord Injury full time and as she is often training clients to use the public transportation, she feels she could be an asset.  She will put her resume’ and letter to the mayor together soon.

· Alan Gutierrez , senior at UNM, shared a power point presentation he put together regarding Textbus Technology.  It talked about GPS tracking (which is already part of ABQ Ride, discussed as AVI technology) and the capability of obtaining information, via a text message on a cell phone, regarding when a bus will actually arrive at a stop.   He suggested retailers paying for small advertisements on those text messages could generate income (possibly to pay for the service).  Alan noted that the Rapid Ride has the bus arrival time on the bus stop display, but a text message to the cell phone could be obtained when not in sight of the stop.  Danny H stated that a similar process is planned for ABQ Ride in the future.

AVL (Audio Visual Locator) screens update: Public comments were officially delayed to later since this presentation evoked discussion about the AVL.  Danny H noted that the intention to post the locator screen information on the Internet ABQ Ride website is not yet in place.  Richard B noted that information coming on a person’s cell phone could be more useful when a computer is not readily available.

IVR (Interactive Voice Response) system Phase I: Tracy A stated that Lucy Birbiglia from ILRC provided some feedback for her to share with the group.  From Lucy B’s and others experiences, she stated that some of the problems with the 5 minute prior calls included the van actually arriving 10 – 15 minutes after the call or not receiving any call.  Danny H stated that it was a noted problem that should be fixed now.  Lucy B also stated that on the night before calls incorrect ID numbers were given and that the messages were too long with too much information.  She felt this was confusing to riders.  Tracy A informed her that anyone can opt out of the IVR system.  Danny H will follow up on the ID numbers, suggesting that there may be some confusion between the ride number and the riders ID number.  Lucy B also stated that in her opinion the word “client” versus “passenger” used in the messages was offensive.  Danny H also stated that the automated wording is a standard of the product nationwide and to change that it would have to be a product change.  

Note Lucy B told Tracy A that the specific complaints she shared were not called to 311 as formal complaints. Tracy A reminded her and all attendees in the meeting that is a vital necessary step to call in an official complaint to 311. If ABQ Ride does not have documentation of problems they cannot be fully addressed.   Tracy A noted that since it seems to still be questions regarding the details of the IVR system, all PAB members are willing to help ABQ Ride spread information. 

Danny H clarified that the IVR is for all riders including the “on demand” ones and subscription riders.  

Judy M stated that the majority of her students and their staff like the IVR system and only a few have opted out when it was too confusing for the rider to benefit from it.

ABQ Ride Statistics:  Danny H (filling in for Annette P) presented the statistics for August 2009 noting a total of 16,885 rides provided, only 359 No Shows and 3,617 Cancellations.  He compared these to August 2008, which revealed a drop in No Shows and Cancellations, indicating that the 3-day reservation is resulting in the desired outcome. 

Statistics also indicated that out of a total of 51 calls there were 18 calls regarding employee misbehavior and 18 regarding safety.  These two issues are always higher than any other calls received.  Danny H shared copies of 20 official call records ABQ Ride received in August 2009 as a sample of what they entail.  Most safety complaints were for driving too fast or cutting off other drivers, but one was for leaving a sheltered rider unattended on the van.  The employee misbehavior was generally rudeness.  Note two samples were compliments on drivers behavior. Jayne F asked if she could take a few of the sample complaints to the ACB (American Council for the Blind) meeting scheduled soon and he agreed, noting that individual indentifying information will be totally blacked out.  Tracy A asked Danny H to review the complete process of complaints and he detailed it here:

· All calls are received through 311 except for walk in complaints or compliments to the ATC.  He stated that anyone who calls ABQ Ride for this purpose is asked to call 311.

· All calls are recorded on a sheet (such as the ones we viewed).  Annette P then assigns them to the appropriate supervisor.

· The supervisor addresses the issue with the employee and the appropriate disciplinary action is noted and carried out.  Any pattern is noted as these complaints are placed into individual personnel files.

· If the caller has given name and contact information, it is the supervisor’s responsibility to call the rider back with confirmation that it has been addressed.  Many calls are anonymous and so feedback to the rider is not possible.  

· The more details (including van number, cross streets, time of day, location, name of driver, rider ID) provided, the easier and better the follow up can be.

· The staff reviews the videotapes of any incidents if Annette P determines the issue to be severe.   

Judy M requests written information on any fixed route bus changes, including new bids and time or route changes, be provided for the PAB. This information is very helpful since some persons with disabilities use the fixed route and our goal is to help resolve problems for disabled riders using both SunVan and fixed route services. Danny H states that can be provided, as in the past, and he will alert Annette P for the October meeting.

Attendance for SunVan users for Luminaria Tour this winter: Tracy A noted that for special events, the fixed-route buses (and therefore the SunVan vans) end service early on those evenings.  This makes it impossible for most persons with disabilities who rely on SunVan to attend even when the fixed-route buses are used as shuttle service to the public to attend these events.   The Luminaria Tour is the next one coming up and it seems absurd to exclude SunVan users from these events, especially when sponsored by the City of Albuquerque.  Danny H stated that since the fixed-route buses are ADA accessible, they are not excluded.  He also reminded us that the federal rules state that Para-transit service is only required to run when fixed route is running. Tracy A pointed out that for many, a SunVan van ride to the “park and ride” location would be the only way for a SunVan user to attend.  Danny H stated that the federal regulations also state that public transit vehicles are not to be used as shuttles for special events.  ABQ Ride is going above and beyond federally required service to offer the shuttles and that service may be retracted in the future due to that federal regulation.  At Danny H’s request, Richard B agreed that we are all aware of the first regulation noted and that he relies on Danny H to be more aware of the second regulation.  Tracy A stated that disregarding the regulations, it seems inappropriate for the city to offer special events along with public shuttle services to those events that actually end up specifically excluding persons with disabilities who rely on SunVan public transportation.  Tracy A moved, Mike D seconded and all PAB members agreed to take this issue up with the Mayor’s office and City Council.  She calls all advocates, organizations, interested riders and groups to join this effort.

Rider Manual, Policy & Procedure Manual and Appeals Process review: All these items were tabled since Annette P was not available to address them.  Tracy A stated that it is disruptive when the ABQ Ride liaison is unable to attend the PAB meetings and follow up on issues.  She noted that PAB provided feedback on the updated Rider Manual to Annette P two months ago and since she has been unable to attend, there is no movement on these issues.  Danny H stated that there are regular meetings with staff managers every Monday, Wednesday and Friday each week and since Annette P’s presence was crucial in those, he was excused to attend the PAB meeting.  He suggested we change the day of the week.  After discussion, the PAB quorum decided to change the meetings to every second Tuesday of each month, beginning with October.  Tracy A will notify anyone who has signed the attendance sheet in the last few months of the change and Danny H will let the appropriate staff know.  He will also ensure it is posted on the website and will check into adding it to the phone message.  Danny H will let Tracy A know if the phone message notice will occur.  Since appeals will also need to change to that day, Danny H will make sure Bianca C is also aware of the change, as she is current contact for appeals with PAB.

Miscellaneous Items:
a. Status new bus stop shelters, kiosks and fare boxes: Danny H stated that they have received the federal stimulus money for these projects and reports that kiosks are in the process of being installed at the UTC (Uptown Transit Center) located near Central and Louisiana and the NW Transportation Center located near Cibola High School.  This will also be available at the new SW Mesa Transit Center located near Central and Unser.  Ground breaking ceremony for this center will be September 15, 2009 and Danny H invites us all to attend.  The new shelters are also in the building process and some will be solar powered.  The fare boxes have been ordered and so all these projects are concurrently in process.

b. Rebuilding PAB membership: Tracy A invited new members who will actively participate and work constructively with ABQ Ride staff to send their resume’ and letter of interest to Tony Pedroncelli in the Mayor’s office.  She also requests that interested persons also give her a copy of their resume’ and letter so that she can readily follow up.  Leslie Hoelzel, from ARCA, has sent her request to both parties and Tracy A’s intention is to encourage Tony P to submit all requests to the City Council at one time rather than intermittently.  Judy M spoke with many community-based organizations and groups directly, which should provide a well-rounded group bringing experience from all facets of the disability community.  Judy M thanked the attendees noted above for attending and following through on their desire to serve their community.  

New business: Mike D noted that the bus stop on 12th street near the old cultural center is inaccessible for persons with disabilities since it is just dirt and mud.  Richard B stated that a sidewalk is not required but if there is one, the stop must be accessible.   He also states that the sidewalk is under the jurisdiction of the DMD (Department of Municipal Development) and the bus stop is under ABQ Transit. Mike D has provided a CD with pictures of the situation to Danny H for review regarding the bus stop.  

Mike D also stated that he attended a public meeting of the DMD last night and noted that an Eight-month survey is being conducted on the “right of way” throughout the city.  This will review much of the bus stops, corners etc but at this point there is no money to remedy any problems discovered in the survey.  Several members mentioned issues such as light poles in the middle of the sidewalks and other obstructions for any person, but especially those with a disability. 

Adjournment: Tracy A adjourned the meeting at 11:47am.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 13th, 2009 here at ATC from 10am to 11:30am.  NOTE THE CHANGE OF THE MEETING TO THE 2ND TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH, BEGINNING IN OCTOBER!! Anyone from the public is welcome.

(Approved 10/13/09)
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